
 

1 
 

 
 
St Albans District Council 
Development Control 
Civic Centre St. Peters Street 
St. Albans 
Hertfordshire 
AL1 3LA 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Our ref: NE/2025/137825/01 
Your ref: 5/2025/0068 
 
Date: 30 January 2025 
 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Land At Colne Spring Villa, Colney Heath, St Albans, AL4 0PB       
 
Section 62a designation - erection of eco-village comprising 9 dwellings and 
community hub with associated access, parking and landscaping.    
 
Thank you for consulting us on the above application on 21 January 2025.  
 
Environment Agency Position 
We have no objections to the application on flood risk grounds. 
 
Advice to Local Planning Authority 
 
The control of emissions from Non-Road Going Mobile Machinery (NRMM) at 
major residential, commercial or industrial sites. 
 
Where development involves the use of any non-road going mobile machinery with a 
net rated power of 37kW and up to 560kW, that is used during site preparation, 
construction, demolition, and/ or operation, at that site, we strongly recommend that 
the machinery used shall meet or exceed the latest emissions standards set out in 
Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 (as amended). This shall apply to the point that the 
machinery arrives on site, regardless of it being hired or purchased, unless agreed in 
writing with the Local Planning Authority. 
 
This is particularly important for major residential, commercial, or industrial 
development located in or within 2km of an Air Quality Management Area for oxides 
of Nitrogen (NOx), and or particulate matter that has an aerodynamic diameter of 10 
or 2.5 microns (PM10 and PM2.5). Use of low emission technology will improve or 
maintain air quality and support Local Planning Authorities and developers in 
improving and maintaining local air quality standards and support their net zero 
objectives. 
 
We also advise, the item(s) of machinery must also be registered (where a register is 
available) for inspection by the appropriate Competent Authority (CA), which is 
usually the local authority. 
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The requirement to include this may already be required by a policy in the local plan 
or strategic spatial strategy document. The Environment Agency can also require 
this same standard to be applied to sites which it regulates. To avoid dual regulation 
this informative should only be applied to the site preparation, construction, and 
demolition phases at sites that may require an environmental permit. 
 
Non-Road Mobile Machinery includes items of plant such as bucket loaders, forklift 
trucks, excavators, 360 grab, mobile cranes, machine lifts, generators, static pumps, 
piling rigs etc. The Applicant should be able to state or confirm the use of such 
machinery in their application to which this then can be applied. 
 
Flood resistance and resilience  
We strongly recommend the use of flood resistance and resilience measures. 
Physical barriers, raised electrical fittings, and special construction materials are just 
some of the ways you can help reduce flood damage. 
 
To find out which measures will be effective for this development, please contact 
your building control department. If you’d like to find out more about reducing flood 
damage, visit the Flood Risk and Coastal Change pages of the planning practice 
guidance. Further guidance on flood resistance and resilience measures can also be 
found in: 
 
Government guidance on flood resilient construction 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flood-resilient-construction-of-new-
buildings 
 
CIRIA Code of Practice for property flood resilience 

x 
 
British Standard 85500 – Flood resistant and resilient construction 

  
 
Advice to applicant  
 
Water Resources  
Increased water efficiency in new developments potentially enables more growth to 
be realised without an increased availability of water resources. Developers can 
highlight responsible water use as a positive corporate social responsibility message 
that will boost the commercial appeal of the development. For the 
homeowner/tenant, lower water usage also reduces water and energy bills.  
  
We endorse the use of water efficiency measures in all developments, particularly in 
those that are new. Use of technology that ensures efficient use of natural resources 
could support the environmental benefits of future proposals and could help attract 
investment to the area. Therefore, water efficient technology, fixtures and fittings 
should be all considered as an integral part of new developments and/or 
refurbishments. The technology used to achieve improved water efficiency (e.g. 
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efficient fittings, greywater recycling, etc) is also an attractive feature for many 
prospective building owners and tenants. 
    
The supply of water in the area is under serious water stress (as identified in our 
report: Water stressed areas – 2021 classification). All residential developments 
must therefore achieve the higher water consumption efficiency standard of 110 
litres per person per day, as set out within the Building Regulations &c. 
(Amendment) Regulations 2015. This standard or higher may already be a 
requirement of the local planning authority.  
  
We also recommend you contact your Local Planning Authority for more information. 
 
Pre-Application Advice 
Regarding future applications, if you would like us to review a revised technical 
report prior to a formal submission, outside of a statutory consultation, and/or meet 
to discuss our position, this will be chargeable in line with our planning advice 
service. If you wish to request a document review or meeting, please contact our 
team email address at HNLsustainableplaces@environment-agency.gov.uk. 
 
Further information on our charged planning advice service is available at; 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-advice-environment-agency-
standard-terms-and-conditions.   
 
Final comments  
Thank you for contacting us regarding the above application. Our comments are 
based on our available records and the information submitted to us. Please quote 
our reference number in any future correspondence. Please provide us with a copy 
of the decision notice for our records. This would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Should you have any queries regarding this response, please contact me.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ms Frankie Mansi 
Planning Advisor 
 
Email:  

 




